Bosco System School Board minutes for November 11, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. 

Roll Call: Present:  Tim Horrigan, Julie Niemeyer, Eric Eckerman, Scott Reiter, Jessica Ortner, 

Stephanie Thoma, Jerry Steimel, Larry Delagardelle, Scott Reiter, Christine Rolf, Blaine Rhoades, 

Jamie McMahon

Absent:  Father Huber, Sue Davis, Father Blake

Visitors:  Randy Stewart, Jeff Keen

Scott led us in a prayer for Veterans.

The November Board Gram was discussed. Comment was made about success of the Bosco campus ministry program as related to the Formation of Adolescent Disciples program. 20 students from Don Bosco went to the Youth Rally in Waterloo.

Motion was made by Scott and seconded by Blaine to accept the October minutes.  Motion carried.  The minutes were put on file.

Motion made by Jamie, seconded by Larry to add the request for insurance benefits to the agenda under the Principal’s Reports and to approve the amended agenda.  Motion Carried.

Action Items:

· A discussion was held about the need to borrow money from the Archdiocese for the new building. Motion was made by Jaime, seconded by Larry to send a letter to the Archdiocese to borrow $400,000 this month and more in December against future receipts. Motion carried.  We will reevaluate the necessity for the December amount as the pledges come in.

· Discussion about the Raymond Playground. The committee has looked at equipment from Game Time  at a total cost of $25,389.  However this company offers a grant that will pay half the cost. There will also be additional costs for the underlayment. Another grant may be available from Black Hawk Gaming. Tim H. is pursuing this. The City of Raymond will be giving a letter of approval as the playground will also be for the city.  Motion to apply for these grants made by Jessica with Christine seconding the motion.  Motion carried.  

Reports:

1. Missions and Religion – no meeting

2. Facilities and Transportation – Discussed issues related to school buses being parked near the ball diamonds where it is difficult to back out in the dark. Drivers may leave the activity in front of the school at night and it will be moved in the morning.

3. Finance and Personnel – Written financial statements were passed out and explained to the board members.  These reports are from the new financial system. There is still a need for a better place to store the snow-removal equipment; we also should budget for replacement of the aging lawn tractor.

4. Curriculum – will meet in November

5. Student Services – working on a speaker for December for the students on alcohol

6. Development- Jeff will be reporting every three months to the board. 

· He talked about the Pledge collection Progress. He has been working on getting those who made pledges to begin fulfilling these. 

· He proposed a fund-raising policy be put into effect. The consensus was that this is the direction we should be moving.  We need to have a application policy for anyone wanting to do a fund raiser at IC-St Joes or Don Bosco with a committee to approve or deny these.  This was tabled until December when Jeff will bring a policy toapprove.

· He talked about the PR with giving a gift to the baptism in the parishes; gave Jeff the go ahead to purchase materials. 

· He went to a training session for the website and talked about how much more we can do with the website – such as teachers’ pages coming. He suggested using the website as a place to vote for the name of the new building – allowing 5% of the vote to count towards the name.  This will build up the hits on the website.

· He asked if he can proceed with a letter appeal to those who have finished their pledges or never made a pledge, but gave. He would like to tell them how the monies were used and give a soft appeal for more.

7. SIAC – meeting Monday

8. Principal Reports:

· There was an email sent to some of the board members concerning the fact that there is an open enrollment period for the Archdiocesan health insurance until December 15 due to policy changes. Three support staff members who more than 30 hours a week are eligible for insurance and would like the board to consider paying the premium This was tabled until December; we will gather information on benefit amounts given in other Catholic schools.

Old Business:

· The building project is projected to be completed before January barring construction delays.  Suggestion was made to do the moving of food stuffs during Christmas vacation. Will need to get more direction from the contractor. 

New Business:

· Rental procedures need to be in place before the building is opened.  A small committee needs to be formed to make these procedures regarding rental pricing, insurance, etc

· The Wednesday night policy was tabled as there was some concern about being able to complete all practices by 6:30. Will check with ADs about current practice times. 

· Naming the new building – keep it simple! Archdiocesan policy states that the Archbishop gives final approval.  Some suggestions were:  St Mary’s Center, Assumption Center, Holy Family Center, Trinity Center, and John Paul II Center with maybe a write in. Have names on ballots for voting in the six parishes. The top three names would be submitted to the Archbishop.

The next meeting of the Don Bosco Board will be on December 9th at 6:30 in the Library.

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Larry – motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted

Jackie Delagardelle

Recording Secretary

